
DUDIW MLQXWHV   
BUF BRDUG RI TUXVWHHV MHHWLQJ (YLD ZRRP)  

NRYHPEHU 26, 2024  
  
AWWHQGHHV: CODLUH LHQGLQJ (SHFUHWDU\), BHWK N\EODGH, JLP RHLPHU, SWHSKDQLH SDUYHU  
(9LFH PUHVLGHQW), LLQ SNDYGDKO (PUHVLGHQW), JRKQ SWHZDUW (7UHDVXUHU), GD\OH 7LOOHV, PDXO 
BHFNHO (E[-OIILFLR)  
 
NRQ-ERDUG PHPEHUV: LHH SHDPDQ, 
  
MLQXWHV E\ CODLUH LHQGLQJ, SHFUHWDU\.  

  
CKDOLFH OLJKWLQJ 4:00 SP; LLQ  
  
CKHFN IQ  
  
AJHQGD RHYLHZ/CKDQJHV: 
BHWK ZRXOG OLNH WR DGG WR WKH DJHQGD WKH EPHUJHQF\ RHVROXWLRQ DQG JRKQ ZRXOG OLNH WR 
GLVFXVV FLQDQFLDOV IRU ILYH PLQXWHV. 
 
1. SWHZDUGVKLS UHSRUW SUHVHQWHG E\ LHH SHDPDQ  

LHH SUHVHQWHG WKH SWHZDUGVKLS RHSRUW DQG JDYH LGHDV IRU VWHZDUGVKLS.  
 

CRQVHQW AJHQGD:  
� ASSURYDO RI PLQXWHV RI WKH 10/24/24 BRDUG PHHWLQJ PLQXWHV  
� FXQGUDLVLQJ UHSRUW 
� GURZWK DQG LHDUQLQJ RHSRUWV 
� AXFWLRQ UHSRUW  

 
JRKQ PRYHG DQG GD\OH VHFRQGHG WKDW WKH LWHPV RQ WKH CRQVHQW AJHQGD EH DFFHSWHG. 
MRWLRQ SDVVHG XQDQLPRXVO\.  

  
2. PaddOe caOO CRPPLWWee fRUPaWLRQ SUHVHQWHG E\ SWHSKDQLH 

 
DLVFXVVLRQ DERXW IRUPLQJ PDGGOH CDOO FRPPLWWHH; ZH ZLOO IROORZ XS LQ JDQXDU\. 

 
3. MLQLVWHU UHSRUW SUHVHQWHG E\ PDXO  

x BRDUG PLJKW QHHG D SROLF\ RQ ZKDW LV FRQVLGHUHG ³GLVUXSWLYH EHKDYLRU´. 88A KDV D 
JRRG SROLF\ WKDW FDQ EH DGDSWHG IRU B8F. 

x :RXOG EH KHOSIXO WR KDYH SUH-DXWKRUL]HG PRQH\ DOORFDWHG IURP UHVHUYHV IRU EXLOGLQJ 
LPSURYHPHQW. :LOO FRPH EDFN ZLWK D SURSRVDO RQ NLWFKHQ VLQN. (II ILWV LQ RSHUDWLQJ 
EXGJHW FRXOG XVH WKDW PRQH\; KRZHYHU, VRPHWLPHV RSHUDWLRQV ZRXOG OLNH WR JHW IXQGV 
IURP UHVHUYH.) PDXO ZLOO EULQJ LW EDFN LQ DHFHPEHU PHHWLQJ.  

 

Murray Bennett



4. SDIHW\ DQG VHFXULW\ UHSRUW SUHVHQWHG E\ PDXO  

5. OSHUDWLRQV WHDP UHSRUW SUHVHQWHG E\ PDXO  

DLVFXVVLRQ RI WKH WHUP OLPLWV RI OHDGHUV ZKLFK DUH VSHFLILHG LQ B8F BRDUG SROLFLHV; DHE 
LV SDVW WHUP. RHFUXLWPHQW KDV EHHQ GLIILFXOW. NH[W \HDU JLP ZLOO QRW EH RQ ERDUG VR ZH 
ZLOO QHHG D QHZ BRDUG OLDLVRQ. 7KH ERDUG PD\ QHHG WR UHWKLQN VWUXFWXUH RI FRPPLWWHHV 
DQG RSHUDWLRQV. 

PDXO ZLOO VHQG ZULWWHQ UHSRUW WKDW ZLOO EH SXW LQ WKH MLQXWHV.  

6. MLQLVWHU RHFUXLWPHQW USGDWH SUHVHQWHG E\ LLQ 
 

LLQ, HHQU\ OKDQD, DQG CODLUH DUH RQ WKH WHDP WR UHFUXLW DQ IQWHULP MLQLVWHU. :H DUH 
PHHWLQJ QH[W ZHHN. :H ZLOO GLVFXVV RQJRLQJ FRQYHUVDWLRQ ZLWK FRPPXQLW\ LQ B8F. 7HDP 
ZLOO UHSRUW HDFK PRQWK. (7KLV LV D VHSDUDWH FRPPLWWHH WKDQ WKDW RI UHFUXLWPHQW RI D VHWWOHG 
PLQLVWHU; WKDW SURFHVV ZLOO EHJLQ LQ JDQXDU\ 2026.) 

  
7. RHVROXWLRQ SUHVHQWHG E\ BHWK  

BHWK PRYHG DQG CODLUH VHFRQGHG WKH DWWDFKHG UHVROXWLRQ. AIWHU GLVFXVVLRQ DERXW 
ZKHWKHU WKLV ZDV DQ LVVXH WKDW WKH BRDUG QHHGHG WR GHDO ZLWK DW WKH WLPH, JRKQ PRYHG 
WR WDEOH WKH GLVFXVVLRQ DQG CODLUH VHFRQGHG. 7KHUH ZHUH QR REMHFWLRQV WR WDEOLQJ WKH 
GLVFXVVLRQ.  

 
8. FLQDQFLDO UHSRUW SUHVHQWHG JRKQ 

 
:H DUH KDYLQJ RQJRLQJ LVVXHV ZLWK WKH DFFRXQWLQJ IXQFWLRQ, EDODQFLQJ RXU ERRNV DQG 
FRPSOHWLQJ ILQDQFLDO VWDWHPHQWV.  SHH DWWDFKHG PLQXWHV IURP WKH FLQDQFLDO OYHUVLJKW 
CRPPLWWHH. 7KH FLQDQFLDO OYHUVLJKW CRPPLWWHH ZLOO SURSRVH 4-5 KRXUV D PRQWK IRU 
DQ RXWVLGH CPA. JRKQ ZLOO EH EDFN LQ DHFHPEHU ZLWK D SURSRVDO. 

 
NH[W MHHWLQJ DDWH: TXHVGD\ DHFHPEHU 17, 2024 DW 4SP.   
  
MHHWLQJ DGMRXUQHG DW 5:37 
  
SXPPDU\ RI AFWLRQ IWHPV:  

1.  ASSURYDO RI OFWREHU PLQXWHV 
 

  
AWWDFKPHQWV:   

� BRDUG 10/24/24 PHHWLQJ PLQXWHV  
� FXQGUDLVLQJ UHSRUW 
� GURZWK DQG LHDUQLQJ UHSRUWV 
� AXFWLRQ UHSRUW 
� PURSRVHG RHVROXWLRQ 
� MLQXWHV IURP WKH FLQDQFLDO OYHUVLJKW CRPPLWWHH.  



Stewardship: Report to the BUF Board 2024-11-26 from Lee Seaman 

We are already on our way to a strong culture of generosity at BUF. Our next steps to 
sustaining and expanding that culture require us to more clearly communicate how 
awesome BUF is, and to visibly appreciate the people who make this awesomeness 
happen. 

At present, Stewardship is planning two ways to improve these communications.  

x ГCheers to BUF and BUFstersГ: Individuals will share briefly about what BUF means 
to them, or to express appreciation for one of our unsung heroes (volunteers not 
usually noticed). These will appear as frequently as possible (year round) on 
Sundays and in the Midweek Update. Paul is putting together a team of three people 
who will recruit members and friends to speak/write. 

x Making Canvassing Even More Fun: WeЍre working on ways to encourage 
canvassers, starting with leveraging the information we have in the BUF database to 
save canvassers time and headaches. This will be an ongoing project; we hope to 
get it started in 2025. Organized by Lee S and Stephanie Raynes, with amazing 
database support from John Jurceka. 

We also plan to collaborate with the BCFC Committee on “Funds and FunЋ: Two 
community-building events will be offered on Wednesday December 11 at 4-5 PM and 
Saturday January 11 at 4-5 PM. We envision a limit of about 10 people each time, for those 
who are interested in learning about how BUF keeps the lights on. Participants will get to 
know each other, ask questions, learn more about how we finance our many activities at 
BUF, and volunteer if they are interested. Wine, cheese, crackers, and soft drinks in the 
Library. Childcare will be available on request for the Wednesday meeting and will be 
scheduled for the Saturday meeting. Organized by Drew, Lin, and Lee S. Drew will provide 
more details in a detailed report to the Board. 

Happy fall! 



Growth and Learning Report November 2024 

Children’s RE: Lis Epperson 

As of September 15, 2024, we have had 42 different children attend Sunday School at least 
once. They are between the ages of 3 and 12. Most Sundays we average between 6 and 10 
children in the Soul Matters program (our curriculum for children ages 5-10) and ages 1-3 in 
the Pre-K Playroom. We have an incredible team of reliable staff and volunteers, including 
two adults besides myself (Cory, and now Lucy who just turned 18) mostly supporting 
children in Soul Matters, and a rotating team of warm, reliable adults in the Pre-K room. 
Starting in December, John Jurceka will be joining the team two to three times a month as a 
volunteer as we are splitting Soul Matters into a younger and older group so we can deliver 
better age-appropriate programming. The Soul Matters curriculum focuses on different UU 
values and how they look in practice as children are navigating the world.  

Youth Group is watching movies and discussing UU values in the Popcorn Theology 
curriculum. Our Youth Group is made of teens ages 13-16, almost all of them from last 
year, with 4-6 attending most sessions. I would like to see this group grow. We have three 
awesome adult volunteers running the group. 

OWL is a go, and could use some help! I have had many inquiries, and I think it is very 
important that we make this happen in the Spring. I am working on it. 

 

Adult RE : Natalie Johnson 

The Adult RE team offered three courses this fall:  

1. NeſcomerϟPathſaƅsϟtoϟBUF: one session for new members or visitors who wish to 
learn more about the UU tradition and BUF. 

2. UUϟ͖͕͖ϟϷϟUnderstandingϟUUϟBeliefs: four sessions exploring UU values and history, 
and helping participants answer that difficult question, ЊSo what do Unitarian 
Universalists believe?Ћ 

3. ReŽisitingϟHistorƅ: one session exploring the nature of history and how a revisiting of 
popular concepts is called for. 
 

Upcoming classes for the winter and spring include: 
 

1. Grief: one session discussion-format workshop intended for those who have lost a 
loved one. 



2. BeforeϟtheϟScrambleϟϹϟAϟScottishϟMissionarƅГsϟStorƅ: four sessions that trace a 
nineteenth-century, orthodox Protestant missionaryЍs experience, in contrast to 
Unitarian and Universalist missionary efforts. 

3. OŪrϟEncoŪntersϟſithϟAging ϹϟHindsightϦϟInsightϦϟHŪmorϟandϟHope: four sessions that 
focus on such issues as tasks of aging, dealing with loss and loneliness, and how to 
embrace the gifts of aging. 

4. UUϟTheologƅϦϟPartϟ͗: five sessions that examine Unitarian and Universalist theology 
during the late nineteenth century to the present, demonstrating the evolution of our 
values and diverse beliefs. 



Board Report


BUF Community Fundraising Committee


November 2024


Greetings BUF Board,


Please accept this report from our little committee.  I know that Lee Seaman has submitted a 
report on Stewardship that includes some of our planning.  I will try to it to duplicate her report.


Auction:  Our fall auction was a success on many levels.  The community building created by 
the event’s dinner and ambiance was incredibly satisfying to the committee and to all who 
attended.  The committee has yet to debrief the event - that is planned for early December.  
Our financial report is also provisional.  As of 11/13, our net income with a few more expenses 
due to be subtracted was $28,940.  In addition the paddle call match was about $7,700.  We 
hope to finalize those numbers at our December debrief. 


Grant Research- Dominique Coulet du Gard has been researching various grant opportunities 
and can share her findings at a future meeting.  Our plan is to have regular check-ins from the 
committee.  


Stewardship- You have a report from Lee who is a great member of the committee and gives 
and takes feedback exceptionally well.  


Other Fundraising Activities - the committee is concerned about leadership for future events 
and is taking action to engage the wider community in conversations about how we raise funds 
and what members can do to engage in these activities.  We are holding two Funds and Fun 
Happy Hours, Weds, December 4th and Saturday, January 11th.   Both will take place from 4-5 
pm.  We hope to limit the sign ups to 10 people per session so we can dig into what we do, 
where we need help and share what others have experienced that have been fun and 
successful fundraising events.  We will start announcing these next week.  As Board members 
you are most welcome to sign up and show your interest and support for fundraising at BUF.


Respectfully submitted,


Drew Betz 

BCFC Chair




Financial Oversight Committee 
In person and via Zoom (VZ) 

Minutes 

November 25, 2024 

 

Members attending: 

John Stewart  

Michelle Fox, Administrator  

Sky Hedman, Assistant Treasurer 

  Lew Phinney 

Rupert Ayton  

Patricia Conover 

Sue Sayegh (VZ) 

 

 Absent: 

  Frank McDonald 

 

This meeting was conducted at 4:00 pm.  
 
FOC meeting are on the second or third Monday/Tuesday of each month. 

 

The next meeting is scheduled for Tuesday, December 10, 2024, 4:00pm 
 
Financial Statement Reviews 

 

• Review of draft October 2024 financial reports could not be 
completed due to issues with QuickBooks.  Still “thousands of $” out 
of balance 

a. Several attempts to delete old, uncleared reconcilement items 

resulted in unintended consequences.  Michelle has been working 

for the last several days to rectify the situation with support from 

Rupert and Sue.   

b. Rupert agreed to delve more deeply into the issues to assist in 

clearing the problems.  The rest of the committee has offered 

support to enable Michelle to work as needed without interruption 

to complete the task. 

 

Internal/External Financial Statement Reviews 
 

• An internal review of financial statements for the fiscal year ending 

6/30/2024, is underway, being coordinated by Sky.  The review team 

consists of Haven Silver, John Jurceka, and Sharon McCarty. 

• Limited internal reviews for 2021/2022 and 2022/2023 have not been set 

in motion. 

o Plan that these limited reviews can commence upon completion of 

the 2023/2024 review. 



• Once the internal reviews are completed, we will seek a source for an 

external review.   

  

Structure of Accounting Function 

 

• Prior to Sue’s retirement as bookkeeper, the Bookkeeper was a separate 

part-time position from that of the Administrator.  It was combined with 

the Administrator upon Sue’s retirement. 

o Can this be reasonably continued? 

• Discussion: 

o Is there time to for the Administrator complete all accounting tasks 

with other responsibilities?   

§ January, June and July are the moths that are historically 

the busiest, not October/November. 

o Can Breeze and other interfaces assist with the issues? 

§ Interfaces still need to be implemented. 

o To Michelle:  what pushes you “over the cliff” and prevents you 

from completing the accounting role. 

§ Reconcilements, complex transactions. 

o QBO has a lot of “junk” of our own making over the years which 

will always be out there. 

o Month-end and Year-end procedures QBO cause warnings to be 

displayed if there are subsequent attempts to change transactions 

from prior periods. 

o The most effective way to support Michelle’s accounting work 

would be to engage an accountant with QBO experience who could 

oversee Michelle’s work, be a checkpoint for complex processes, 

perform reconcilements and generate financial reports.  This would 

probably require a very limited number of hours per month. 

• Month-end procedures 

o Sue and Michelle revised the month-end checklist to include 

procedure revisions. 

• John will review with Board and request approval to engage an 

accountant/QBO expert to assist in overseeing accounting for approx. 5 

hours/month. 

 

Budget Control 
 

• How should budgets be controlled?  Most expenses are presented for 

reimbursement when the funds have already been spent.   

o Areas responsible for managing budgets are not receiving 

budget/expenditure information. 

o Those responsible for managing budgets should be aware of what is 

available prior to authorizing an expenditure. 

o The RE budget was to be focused on Children’s RE, with Adult RE 

bring self-funded by participants.  



 

 

Resolution for the Board 11/26/2024 
 

Resolution #1: 
The Board of Trustees of Bellingham Unitarian Fellowship (BUF) affirms the following principles: 
 
 That individuals who are LGBTQIA are created equal to all. They are worthy members of our 
community and our country. 
 
 That individuals who are LGBTQIA deserve, and are entitled to, live their lives in peace and 
security, without facing violence or threats of violence. 
 
 That children who are LGBTQIA deserve, and are entitled to, live their lives in peace without 
violence or threats of violence. These children should know that people of goodwill will support their 
prosocial choices. They should know that people of goodwill will advocate for their safety and assist 
them to change the hearts and minds of individuals and society so these children may find freedom 
from fear and hate. 
 
 Further, BUF supports public advocacy for these principles and public debate about actions to 
be taken in support of these principles. These are the religious principles of the Unitarian Universalist 
Association and they are supported in the U.S. Constitution by the guarantee of freedom of speech 
and freedom to choose and practice our religion. 
 
 


